
Item I-5. Bleeding Control Kits Agreement 
Executive Summary - Continued 
 

On December 2, 2019 Risk Management staff will begin walking schools with BSO to identify 
and mark specific locations for installation of the stations.  It is anticipated all locations will be 
marked by January 17, 2020.  Physical Plant Operations staff will begin installation on December 
11, 2019 and it is anticipated they will install stations at seven locations per day.   
 
As of this date, Memorial Hospital has trained 187 schools which encompasses 15,000 school 
board personnel on proper usage of bleeding control kits.  We are attempting to gather data from 
Memorial Hospital on all School Board personnel trained to date.  Risk Management will work 
with our Professional Development Standards and Support Department to track and document 
training through Learning Across Broward (LAB).   
 
BSO will administer a two-part training program.  Part one will entail train the trainer which will 
be conducted at each school.  Trainers will then train School Board personnel.  Staff training is 
anticipated to take place over a one-hour time period.  BSO will create and distribute a training 
video for all schools to utilize.  Additionally, BSO has a cadre of trainers they can deploy, if 
necessary, to meet training demands.  Risk Management will coordinate the training with BSO. 
          
The School Board’s Fire Safety inspectors will inspect bleeding control kits annually during school 
inspections.  Additionally, Area Security Managers will be tasked with inspecting kits quarterly 
during visits to schools.   
 
Risk Management along with Environmental Health and Safety will work with BSO to ensure 
training is conducted at all Broward County Schools and Administrative sites.  Schools may 
contact Risk Management for replacement if items within the kits are used.       
 

 

  

      


